
 As we come and worship, we remember the wurundjeri people, the original custodians of this land

FIRST READING    Genesis 9:8-15
I will recall the covenant between myself and you…the waters shall never again become a flood to destroy all flesh.
RESPONSORIAL PSALM               SALMO RESPONSORIALE
	Your ways, O Lord, are love and truth 

to those who keep your covenant.

	Tutti i sentieri del Signore sono amore e fedelta’.



SECOND READING     Peter 3:18-22
The water of the flood is a type of the baptism which saves you now.
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION
CANTO AL VANGELO
	Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory!
No one lives on bread alone, but on every word that

Comes from the mouth of God.

Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory! 

	Lode at te, o Cristo, re di eterna gloria!  Non di solo pane vivra’ l’uomo, ma di ogni parola che esce dalla bocca di Dio.  Lode a te, o Cristo, re di eterna gloria!


GOSPEL Mark 1:12-15
He was tempted by Satan, and the angels looked after him.
THANKS TO THOSE WHO GAVE LAST WEEK
1st Collection 
- Thanksgiving Offering…………………………..$963.00
                            - Loose Money…………………………………….$347.00
2nd Collection
- Presbytery………………………………………..$380.00
PLEASE NOTE THAT THOSE WHO ARE ROSTERED ON TO READ OR GIVE COMMUNION AT MASS ARE KINDLY ASKED, IF POSSIBLE, TO ARRIVE 10 MINUTES BEFORE MASS STARTS

LECTORS - THIS WEEK   22/02/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS

6.00pm (SAT) –  E Krygger & G Canavan
S Dakin & M Mizzi
9.00am (SUN) – 
 M Crupi & G Tempone
L Catena, A DiRico & G Barbaro
10.30am (SUN) – C Antonio & J Kearney
J Iaria, L DeMarco & J Frangiosa
LECTORS – NEXT WEEK  01/03/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS 
6.00pm (SAT)  Sr T Fitzsimmons & E Saliba
J Pullicino & R Iuele
9.00am (SUN) –  G Calvi & R Fato 
T Forte, R Mercuri & C Alberti
10.30am (SUN) – J Akinido & G Canavan             
J & J Kearney & S Miano
MONEY COUNTERS       23 /02/2015           E Claridge, F Carabott & G Canavan
                                               02/03/2015           S Dakin & D Herbert
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR THE FOLLOWING 
RECENTLY DECEASED   
Maria-Rosa ROTTURA
ANNIVERSARIES   
Fortunato MERCURI, Vincenzo & Domenica PARISI, Elena MARKESICH, Lucia NICASTRI, 
Lucia PAINO, Natalina GALLIEO, Littaro GALLIEO, Caterina MONTEROSSO, Giovanni CALVI, Antonio PASCUZZI, Tonino NAPOLITANO,Gina DI DONATO, Rosina & Domenico CRUPI, 

Laura & Pasquale MARIANI , Lorenzo & Rachele PACELLA, Giovanni PAINO, Nicole REALE,
Rocco PITTO, Severina LEGGIO,
ST JOSEPH THE WORKER
_______________________________________NORTH RESERVOIR _________________________________________
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                                 Parish House/Office   Tel: 9460 3013   Fax: 9460 8832    Mb: 0431 643 674 
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                        School Tel:  9469 7800    Fax:  9462 2949 
   SUNDAY MASS TIMES:
            Fr Emmanuel Bonello–Parish Priest
  WEEKDAY MASS TIMES:
    Sat  6.00pm - English
            Sr Estelita Manabo-Pastoral Associate
  Mon.  9.10am Comm. Service 
    Sun. 9.00am  - Italian
             Mr Peter Chowne -School Principal
  Tue. 10.00am Italian
    Sun. 10.30am – English
              Mrs Liz Pistoni – Parish Secretary
  Wed. 9.10am - English

        
  Thur. 9.10am - English
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    Maltese Mass  
  
  Fri. 9.10am - English
   
   Sat. 8.30am - English

    1st Saturday of the Month 6.00pm
  Sat. 8.30am - English
  Sat. 8.30am-English

    Baptisms – Sunday 12.00pm 
  Reconciliation: Sat. 10.30am
    Marriages - By Appointment
                                                                                                                      
   1st   Sunday of Lent, Year B                                                                     22  February 2015                                                            
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A fresh start
Today is about making a fresh start.  People like the idea of making fresh start, as evidenced by resolutions we make on New Year’s eve.  For example, after a season of bad form or plagued by injuries to key players, football or cricket teams look forward to putting the past behind them and making a new start.
When I was preparing today’s reflection, I googled ‘fresh start’ and received thousands of hits.  Groups and organisations used ‘fresh start’ to promote all kinds of programs: from drug rehabilitation and weight problems – to fitness clubs and improving school results.  Human beings are attracted to the idea of making a fresh start.  If we’ve had a bad year due to health, family or financial problems, we look to the New Year and starting afresh.

But it’s not just people who want to make a fresh start.  As out first reading tells us, God also made a fresh start with his creation of the world.  The story of Noah and the flood is an old and familiar that it’s easy to forget what it’s about.  We read only a part of it in today’s Eucharist.  The story, found in the book of Genesis, is a long one and it starts with God regretting what he had created.  After all, his work had gone wrong.
Adam and Eve had to be thrown out of the garden and Cain committed the terrible crime of murdering his own brother.  As the human race multiplies and spreads, so does its wickedness.  God comes to regret what has been created and decides on a fresh start.  After the great flood, when Noah and company emerged from the ark, there was a new beginning.  As is the case with the first chapter of the book of Genesis, the man and woman are told to “multiply and fill the earth”, Noah and his family are given the same command by God who is making a fresh start.

We read this story about a fresh start because we are now in the season of Lent, and are preparing for Easter and the celebration of new life.  We hear and read about new life and leaving our bad habits behind.  For people who will be baptised at Easter, it’s obvious that they are beginning a new kind of life.  But for those of us who are long-time Catholics, we can also make a fresh start.  We can leave behind things like old resentments; taking God and people for granted; or being indifferent to the needs and the suffering of others.  Lent provides us with the time and the opportunity to look into our hearts and to confess our sins.  God offers us the grace to make a new start and to live life with a renewed faith and a heart more open to the needs of others. 


	“LENT IS A RENEWAL OF OUR FAITH --- WE THE LIVING STONES”
 
This is the reflective theme for Lent, this year, chosen by the liturgy team. As we start the season of Lent with prayers, fasting (penitence) and alms giving, we look forward to strengthening our faith in God’s love in Jesus Christ, as we will then reflect more deeply during the Holy Week ceremonies especially Good Friday and Easter. 
“Through casting aside our own self-sufficiency and indifference we see once again the journey of Jesus through suffering to Easter and new life. In the Church we are one with others who suffer and have a unity in holy things; the love of God revealed to us in Jesus and his gifts. We are invited to respond by being touched by this love, so that we can do something for those whom we could never otherwise reach, asking that we may be open to his plan of salvation.” 
(This is part of Archbishop Denis Hart’s Lenten Pastoral Letter, 2015)



	PROJECT COMPASSION FOOD FOR LIFE

May we come to know and share in the love that God has for every person.
Married couple Eric and Ma had an unprofitable farm and limited diet before they engaged in training at the Tutu Rural Training Centre, supported by Caritas Australia.  Now they have a successful farm, a sustainable income and food for life.

Please donate to Project Compassion 2015 and help people in isolated areas of Fiji gain the skills they need to build healthy families and grow food for life.

Project Compassion Boxes, envelopes & brochures available in church Narthex and near side door.



STATIONS OF THE CROSS
Every Friday evening during Lent at 7.00pm in the Church, both in English and Italian.
BAPTISM
Congratulations to Zara Galgano child of Mario and Teresa, who will be baptised this weekend.  We welcome her into our parish community and assure the family of our prayerful best wishes on this happy occasion.
ITALIAN COMMITTEE

Martedi 24 Febbraio Adorazione Eucaristica ore 9.00am con riflessioni sulla Quaressima data da padre Manny.   Vi aspettiamo numerosi.  Segue S. Messa ore 10.00am.
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE

Maintenance Committee Meeting will be held on Tuesday 24 February at 8.00pm in the Parish Meeting Room.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
NEW APSTOLIC NUNCIO OF AUSTRALIA: ARCHBISHOP ADOLFO TITO YLLANA
His Excellency Most Reverend Adolfo Tito Yllana, Titular Archbishop of Montecorvino and until now Apostolic Nuncio to the Democratic Republic of Congo has noe been appointed by Pope Francis has as Apostolic Nuncio to Australia. Like Sr Estelita Archbishop Yllana comes from the Phillippines and was born on 6 February 1948 in Naga City, Philippines. On 19 March 1972, he was ordained a Priest for the Archdiocese of Caceres, Philippines, and then became Archbishop on 13 December 2001. As President of Australian Catholic Bishops, Archbishop Denis Hart welcomed the appointment of Archbishop Yllana to Australia saying that it is an indication of the Holy Father’s love and concern for us all and that the 67-year-old Archbishop Yllana who speaks English, Spanish, Italian and French, brings wide and diverse experience, great faith and priestly gifts. A papal nuncio, officially known as an Apostolic Nuncio, is a permanent diplomatic representative of the Holy See to a state. While we welcome the New Nuncio, we also congratulate the Philippino members in our parish for having a Phillipino Archbishop honoured to be at the service of the Australian Catholic Church. 

CYCLONE MARCIA 

MANY people in Queensland are currently facing the prospect of evacuation and destruction as Cyclone Marcia approaches the northern coast of Australia. We offer our prayers: “Faithful and merciful God, We hold before you those who face fear this day in many parts of Queensland as they anticipate the effects of Cyclone Marcia. We pray for the safety of all especially the aged, sick and vulnerable. May those who are dedicated to the care of others and those whose generous service brings essential leadership in times of crisis be blessed by your peaceful presence! Gracious God bless the people of Queensland this day. 
LENTEN REFLECTIONS 2015

Wednesdays, 12.30—1pm:  25 February, 4, 11, 18, 25 March, 1 April

Mary MacKillop Heritage Centre, 362 Albert St, East Melbourne

Like 30 minutes of quiet out of your busy day? Join us for a time to reflect together on the graces of the special season of Lent.

Contact: 9926 9300

300 WAYS TO HELP OUR HOMELESS WOMEN
In 2014, Bethlehem Community celebrated its 30th anniversary. To celebrate this milestone and extend our services, we’re inviting you to become a member of BETHLEHEM 300. By joining BETHLEHEM 300, you will help the women of Bethlehem rebuild their skills, confidence and dignity. Your membership will provide funding to facilitate positive change that being part of our community brings. As a BETHLEHEM 300 member, you will receive regular updates about and invitations to Bethlehem Community events, and your name (or business logo) will be added to our permanent ‘Bethlehem 300 wall’ located in the entrance to our Reservoir community. All membership contributions will be used to implement our new housing program and recreational activities. With only 300 places available, we invite you, to join BETHLEHEM 300. Membership is only $25 per month (or $300 per year). All donations are tax deductible.

More info: www.bethlehem.com.au. 
Contact: enquiries@bethlehem.com.au.

FIRE RISK DOESN’T END WITH THE HOLIDAY SEASON
With summer holidays drawing to a close, Emergency Management Commissioner Craig Lapsley has reminded Victorians that the end of the holidays doesn’t mean the fire risk is over. ‘February and March are traditionally the hottest months in Victoria. The rainfall that we’ve seen in January means there’s more growth on the ground —which means there’s more fuel for fires,’ he said. ‘Victorians need to continue to stay alert to the risk of fires and be ready to act.’ More info: www.emergency.vic.gov.au or the Victorian Bushfire Information Line on 1800 240 667, and download the FireReady app.
